F. No. 35-2/2020-SP-II1
Government of India
Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports
Department of Sports
Shastri Bhawan, New Delhi
Date: 26 /10 /2020
To

The Administrator/ President / Secretary General

Amateur Kabaddi Federation of India (AKFI),

E-386-B (Basement) GK 1, New Delhi-110048,

Email: assistantsecretaryakfi@gmail.com; offadmnakfi@gmail.com

Subject: Renewal of recognition of Amateur Kabaddi Federation of India, reg.

Sir,

The matter regarding renewal of recognition to Amateur Kabaddi Federation of India
(AKFI) has been examined. Vide letter no. 9-12/2017 dated 01.02.2019, the annual
recognition of AKFI for the year 2019 was renewed. While considering the matter, it has been
noticed that in 2018 Hon’ble High Court of Delhi appointed Administrator to administer all
the affairs of AKFI. The Administrator so appointed is still in place and looking after the affairs
of AKFI.

2. Upon consideration of the matter, it has been decided to renew the recognition of
Amateur Kabaddi Federation of India for one year with effect from date of issue of this letter.

3. The Federation is required to take necessary steps for uploading of the information in
compliance to the instructions as contained in this Ministry’s letter no. 9-7/2014-SP.I dated
26.02.2015 on suo-moto disclosure within 3 months’ time (copy enclosed).

This issues with the approval of competent authority.
Yours faithfully,

(SPS Tomar)
Deputy Secretary to the Govt. of India
Copy to:

1.  Director General, Sports Authority of India

2. Director, Passenger Marketing, Traffic Commercial, Railway Board, Rail Bhawan, New
Delhi.

3.  Director (MDSD), Department of Sports.

4.  Director (CDN), Department of Sports

5. Executive Director (Teams), Sports Authority of India, JN Stadium, New Delhi -110003.

6.  US (SP-I)/ US (SP-II) / US(SP-1II) / US (SP-1V) / US (SP-V)/ US (SP-VI)/ US (CDN).

Copy for information:

1. Sr. PPS to Secretary (Sports)
2.  PStoJS (Development)



